
Notice of Intent to File 
 

Please take notice that the Portland International Jetport of 1001 Westbrook Street, Portland, 
ME is intending to file an Amended Site Location of Development Act permit application with the 
Maine Department of Environmental Protection pursuant to the provisions of 38 M.R.S.A. §§ 481 
thru 490 and a Natural Resource Protection Act permit application pursuant to the provisions of 38 
M.R.S.A. §§ 480-A thru 480-BB on or about December 15, 2023.  A Public Informational Meeting 
is to be held: 
   When:  December 12, 2023 at 6 p.m.  

Where: 1001 Westbrook Street, Jetport Conference Room A.   
 
The Jetport is proposing an expansion of its existing parking areas with an approximately 240,000 
s.f. long term parking area and 29,000 s.f. cell phone lot to be located at the airport campus.   
 
A request for a public hearing or a request that the Board of Environmental Protection assume 
jurisdiction over this application must be received by the Department in writing, no later than 20 
days after the application is found by the Department to be complete and is accepted for 
processing. A public hearing may or may not be held at the discretion of the Commissioner or 
Board of Environmental Protection.  Public comment on the application will be accepted 
throughout the processing of the application.   
 
The application will be filed for public inspection at the Department of Environmental 
Protection's office in Portland during normal working hours. A copy of the application may 
also be seen at the City of Portland municipal offices.  
 
Written public comments may be sent to the Southern Maine Regional Office in Portland at 
MDEP, Southern Maine Regional Office, 312 Canco Road, Portland, Maine 04101 where the 
application is filed for public inspection. 
 


